Minutes of the Western Michigan Region – Porsche Club of America Monthly Meeting

October 1, 2007 - The meeting was called to order by President David Reid at 7:01PM, October 1, 2007, at Delta Imports. Members present were: David Reid, Ted & Gabi Blacklidge, Amber Door, Brenda Hildon, Rick Riley, Arnie & Val Axelrod.

Minutes: Approved.

Treasurer: Approved.

Webmaster: Michael has updated the website.

Membership: Amber reported 6 new members:

Greg DeHaan, Portage

Robert Johnson, Spring Lake

Ronn & Sherrie Koehler, Caledonia

Heather & Doug Petter, South Haven

Richard & Patricia Ralston, Williamsburg

Hans & Cinderella Riem, Saugatuck.

Transfers In: 0, Transfers Out: 1, Non-renewals: 6, Renewals: 12, Primary

Members: 255, Affiliate Members: 208. Total: 463

Advertising: No report.

UBER: Will go to the printer on October 2.

Insurance: Kurt reported that insurance is set for the remainder of the

year.

Driving Events: No report

Enthusiast: The Enthusiast report will be updated in the next Uber.

President's Report: No report

Old Business:

- September Dinner Drive Hosted by Bob & Carol Friday. A great time was had by all.
- Grattan Once again, a very successful event. Many compliments were given to members of the committee and volunteers. A proposal to pay for the final working dinner (not to exceed \$200) for the Committee, as a

- sign of appreciation for the many hours of work expended, was unanimously approved by the board.
- Charity \$1,373 was raised during the Grattan event for Huntington Disease. The Board approved a proposal to increase the amount to \$2,000.

New Business:

- October Color Tour Oct. 6, hosted by Greg & Lee Koning. Rick cheekily suggested the event be called "October Color Tour of Cars" since the color is only just beginning to show on the trees and the most color seen will be the color of the cars.
- November Planning Meeting November 5 @ Pietro's in Grand Rapids.
 Separate checks, order from the menu. Details in the Uber and on the web.

Other – The Kent County Conventions Bureau contacted David to see if the club would have interest in bringing the Annual Porsche Parade to Grand Rapids. After discussion, it was determined that should this occur, it would have to be a multi-region event due to the amount of work involved.

WMR will be celebrating our 50th Anniversary in 2010. We will soon begin planning for the celebration.

Meeting adjourned at 7:37 PM

Respectfully submitted by Brenda Hildon